Environmental Theme Group Minutes

30 September 2004                                                              

Present

Saleema Imam

Resident

Ruth Heskin


Resident (SCRAP)

Stephen Cooke

Resident (GCA and BCAF)

Garry Smith


Green City Action

Jane Haigh 


SWT (BGEP)

Helen Warburton

Green Fingers

Rick Watson


Green Fingers

Owen Wright


Resident (Listen To Us)

Rob Bullock


Resident

Julia Pidd


Resident

Ruth Heskin


Resident

Yvonne Witter-Watts
Bndfc

Joice Richards

Bndfc

	
	
	Action by

	1
	Apologies

Betty Smalley
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	Minute of the Meeting

To be confirmed once the corrections have been made
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	Matters Arising

Several corrections were made to the minutes, a revised set of minutes will be produced with the corrections highlighted

Presentation

Recycling Glass Locally – Licence Proposal

 John Barrett

A presentation was given to the group on the opportunity to purchase a licence to produce recycled glass products.

The following points were made during a discussion

· The licence is a one off cost and is purchased when the machinery is supplied

· Need to operate through an organisation registered with the Environment Agency (SCRAP are registered)

· Currently 2 other licences in the country North Wales and Liverpool

· Focuses on commercial glass

· Opportunities for Packaging and Recovery Notes (currently £20 per ton)

· Window glass can not be flaw less

· Aim to use people not machinery 

· Creation of 2-4 jobs and more year on year after marketing of the products

· Lead in time 6-8 weeks for the equipment

· Training on the use of the machinery will be provided.

Key questions/issues

How will the project become sustainable – successful marketing, links to the Plymouth web site.

SCRAP would lead on the project but would need lots of support in terms of marketing and employment. 

Need for more information on what are social enterprises. A day workshop was suggested where all groups can be invited. 

Performance Management Framework

JR informed the meeting that the Mori survey results had not been received by the office. The scoring of the theme will take place next month

Theme Managers Report

JR reported that this will now be a standing item on the agenda. The report will be sent out with papers. 

Issues raised

Residents asked why a Biomass boiler will not be used in Sorby House as this would really support the developing Social Enterprise who would supply the wood chip. JR reported that she has put Robert Almond in touch with the heating consultants to see whether the cost to purchase the  boiler could be subsided as it is currently 7 times more expensive than a gas boiler, and the running costs are three times more expensive. JR did report that the building will be using a Passi Vent ventilation system with isolated air conditioning units in meeting rooms etc.

Project Update

Green Fingers

 A written report was circulated at the meeting. ( see copy attached).  IT was reported that more support is needed to ensure referrals to the project are from the Burngreave area

Recycling Matters

SI reported that the reported circulated with the papers was an internal report and really for the public. 

Re Bring to Recycling Banks – RH reported that all residents that live near the proposed sites have now been consulted. Following that consultation one of the sites has been removed, Osgarthorpe Road. DB has made no contact from SCC since the meeting several months ago. Onyx have reported that all the sites are now in planning.

SI reported that SCRAP’s AGM has been deferred 

Green Environment Programme

A written report was circulated (see copy attached). 

JH reported that the meeting with Ground Work Sheffield had been very positive. GS also reported that GCA had met with Ground Work.
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	Proposed Projects

Following the presentation earlier in the meeting that the Glass recycling project should be developed through SCRAP who is registered with the Environment Agency.

A.O.B

GS reported that GCA are requesting new trustees. If anyone is interested to contact Gary Smith at Abbeyfield House.

Youth Nuisance

GS reported that he has met with the young people in the park and they basically want a youth club in the building. GS is working with the police, IC from Bndfc and the youth workers in the area to develop a possible solution.

SI reported that the Area Panel are finalising the dates for the Bring Out Your Rubbish dates for the whole of Bungreave.

Date and Time of Next Meeting

Thursday 28 October 6.00pm 

 Pitsmoor Methodist Church


	


